
Hi Alastair, 
 
Please forgive my slow response to your email.  I am 
conducting my Senate campaign alongside full-time 
employment. 
 
The Voluntary Euthanasia Party (VEP) has one major goal 
- to see law reform on voluntary assisted dying. We 
believe if someone is dying from a terminal or 
incurable illness, with no hope of recovery and is 
experiencing unacceptable pain or suffering, and has 
decision-making capacity, they should have the legal 
right to request medical assistance to end their life. 
 
We have no official position on other issues, but I 
want to assure you that my personal position is one of 
strong support for the LGBTI community.  In answer to 
your specific questions: 
 
1.     Will you repeal sub-section 37(1)(d) of the Sex 
Discrimination Act 1984, which currently allows 
religious organisations to discriminate against LGBTI 
employees, and LGBTI people accessing services, in a 
wide range of areas of public life? 
Yes, I most certainly would. 
 
2.     Will you repeal section 38 of the Act that 
provides religious schools with the ability to 
discriminate against LGBTI teachers and students? 
Yes. 
 
3.     Do you commit to introducing new laws to protect 
LGBTI Australians against vilification, on an 
equivalent basis to racial vilification laws? 
Yes.  This is important for society as a whole. 
 
4.     Will you establish a position of LGBTI 
Discrimination Commissioner within the Australian Human 
Rights Commission, with similar responsibilities to 
existing Commissioners covering the areas of Race, Sex, 
Disability and Age? 
Yes.  I find it astounding that this position does not 
already exist. 
 
5.     Will you oppose the inclusion of new exceptions 



in any marriage equality legislation that would seek to 
provide civil celebrants, and businesses providing 
wedding-related services, with the ability to 
discriminate against LGBTI couples? 
Yes, most definitely. 
 
Alastair, the Voluntary Euthanasia Party will not 
direct preferences to any other parties and we will not 
suggest to voters how they should allocate their own 
preferences. 
 
As I'm sure you know, the voting system for the Senate 
has changed so you have complete control over your own 
preferences.  By voting 1 for the VEP you will ensure 
that we have the best chance of representing you in the 
Parliament, but after that you should direct 
preferences to other parties of YOUR choice. You have 
to choose a minimum of six parties above the line OR at 
least twelve individual candidates below the line. 
 
I hope I was able to provide you with a clear 
indication of my support for the LGBTI community. 
 
Kind regards 
Janise 
	


